UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

UNIVERSITY/STUDENTS’ UNION CONSULTATIVE GROUP

9 MAY 2003
There will be a meeting of the University/Students’ Union Consultative Group between 2.15pm and 3.30pm on Friday 9 May 2003 in the Board Room.

AGENDA
1 Apologies for absence

2 Action Report from the Previous Meeting

a) Non Alcoholic Catering Facilities

b) East 15 Network Connection
c) Allocation of Accommodation

d) Boundary road barrier

3 Feedback from meetings

a)
Welfare Forum (papers enclosed)

b)
Sports Advisory Group (papers enclosed)

4 University Quays catering

(Director of Estates Management and Director of Residential Services invited)

5 NTL phonecards

6 Café Vert

7
24 hour study room/The Hex

8
Any Other Business

9
Date of Next Meeting

Angela Jones

01 May 2003
UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

UNIVERSITY/STUDENTS’ UNION CONSULTATIVE GROUP

(USUCON)

30 January 2003

2.15 - 3.25pm

MINUTES

	Present
Professor Richmond, (Chair), Antony Blackshaw, Moira Collett, Hannah Essex, Rachel Fletcher, Ashvina Lockmun, Gareth Oughton, Louisa Suff, 
	

	
	

	By Invitation 
Vivien Insull, Director of Residential Services
	

	
	

	Apologies for absence
Registrar and Secretary, President of the Students’ Union
	

	
	

	MINUTES
	

	
	

	The Minutes (Action Notes) of the meeting held on 28 November 2002 were approved as a correct record
	1/2003

	
	

	MATTERS ARISING 
	

	
	

	(a)
Non-Alcoholic Catering Facilities
	

	
	

	It was reported that the Registrar and Pro Vice Chancellor Resources had discussed the provision of alcohol free catering facilities and that the General Manager of the Catering Service had agreed to open Café Vert in the summer term 2003 on experimental basis.  There was a need to ensure financial targets were met.   The Vice President, Communications and Entertainment stated that the Union would be willing to help publicise the facilities to students.
	2/2003

	
	

	b)
HEACF - progress report
	

	
	

	A meeting had been held between representatives of the Students’ Union and University. It was noted that a Management Group had been  established, meeting monthly.
	3/2003

	
	

	c)
Publication of Pass Lists
	

	
	

	Student responses to the bulletin had been forwarded by the Students’ Union to Deanna Walker.  There were a range of views and representatives from the Students’ Union did not wish to take a position.
	4/2003

	
	

	d)
Car Parking on Campus
	

	
	

	The Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Resources) reported that a Working Party had been established which had a productive first meeting and would be meeting again in March.  The Working Party would be the appropriate place for future discussion of car parking issues. The Vice President, Welfare and Academic stated that safety concerns had not yet been addressed and had fed concerns to the Working Party. 
	5/2003

	
	

	e)
Institutional Audit
	

	
	

	The Vice President, Welfare and Academic reported that over 1000 completed questionnaires had been returned by students.  Questionnaires have been circulated to East 15, SEEC, Writtle and Tavistock. The Union representatives would notify relevant University staff at an early stage if specific problems are identified.
	6/2003

	
	

	f)
ESE Corridor (adjacent to the SU corridor)
	

	
	

	This matter is now being dealt with by the Accommodation Group. 
	

	
	

	g)
East 15 Acting School
	

	
	

	(i)
Network connection
	

	
	

	Concern had been expressed about poor connections, quality of PCs and problems with student access to their accounts.  The Pro Vice Chancellor (Resources) reported that it had been discussed with the Director of Information Systems, and steps were already being taken to improve network connections.  The budget for next year included a new computer lab for East 15. 
	7/2003

	
	

	Action The Pro Vice Chancellor (Resources) to contact the Directors of Estates and Information Systems to ensure that appropriate space is allocated for new lab. The Pro Vice Chancellor (Resources) to raise problem of students having difficulty accessing their own accounts with the Director of Information Systems.
	8/2003

	
	

	(ii)
Counselling 
	

	
	

	The Academic Registrar reported that the University were making new arrangements for counselling at East 15.  Temporary arrangements in the vicinity of East 15 would be established pending a review of Counselling which was due to take place in the summer term.
	9/2003

	
	

	h)
Disabled access to Lakeside Theatre
	

	
	

	It was reported that the Director of Estates had agreed to provide a copy of the HEFCE consultants’disabled access report to the Students’ Union representatives.
	10/2003

	
	

	i)
Other matters arising from previous meeting. 
	

	
	

	(i)
Christmas opening
	

	
	

	The Students’ Union reported that Christmas trading was successful; although a loss was made facilities were quite well used. It was intended to open next year.
	11/2003

	
	

	(ii)
Noticeboards
	

	
	

	It was noted that noticeboards had been cleaned around launderette at Christmas.  The Students’ Union ask societies not to paste.  
	12/2003

	
	

	Action The Pro Vice Chancellor (Resources) to ask Estates Section to consider alternatives including providing more noticeboards or painting areas where postering is permitted.
	13/2003

	
	

	FEEDBACK FROM MEETINGS
	

	
	

	a)                          Welfare Forum
	

	
	

	The Vice President, Welfare and Academic, gave a verbal report on a meeting was held on 14th November.  The Forum had been agreed to produce information on useful contact numbers to go in to kitchens in University accommodation.  Another meeting was anticipated in the Spring term.  It was agreed that minutes would be forwarded to USUCON in future.
	14/2003

	
	

	ACCOMMODATION ALLOCATION POLICY
	

	
	

	A paper were circulated giving details of proposed allocation of accommodation for 2003-4. The following issues were discussed
	15/2003

	
	

	a)
The Quays development would create 700 new rooms. From 2003-4 Forest Road House and Greenstead House would no longer be available for University allocation. A ballot for final year undergraduates would be reintroduced and 175 more rooms would be available for new postgraduates. The Students’ Union representatives were concerned that all new undergraduates be offered accommodation. The Director of Residential Services confirmed that she was confident that sufficient rooms would be available for new students. 
	16/2003

	
	

	b)
The Director of Residential Services proposed that the Quays be allocated primarily for postgraduates. There had been complaints of noise from postgraduates on campus disturbed by summer school guests and it was planned to keep some campus accommodation for conferences as catering facilities are on campus.  In addition two towers would be allocated for postgraduates. The Quays would be kept for students to avoid noise and disruption from conferences. The Students’ Union representatives expressed some concern about postgraduates being concentrated in the Quays.
	17/2003

	
	

	c)
Social provision at Quays was discussed. Efforts were continuing to find a commercial partner to run social/ commercial space. A serviced common room could be provided by the Students’ Union but would need to be fitted in advance. The Students’ Union argued strongly that social provision was needed before students moved in if at all possible. 
	18/2003

	
	

	Action: Director of Residential Services to liaise with Director of Estates.
	19/2003

	
	

	d)
Student Tutor numbers had yet to be finalised but would come out of the proposed allocation. The new Quays development would include provision for Student Tutors, but this was unlikely to make much overall impact to numbers.
	20/2003

	
	

	e)
The Director of Residential Services asked for guidance on the mix of new and returning students.  The reintroduction of final year ballot was welcomed. It was noted that if all new students are together there was likely to be better balance of new students in flats. The experience of Students’ Union officers was that both systems work quite well. It was proposed to try to concentrate postgraduate, new students and returning students in flats. 
	21/2003

	
	

	Action. Students’ Union representatives to consult further and liaise with the Director of Residential Services.
	22/2003

	
	

	f)
The meeting agreed to proceed with the proposed allocation (subject to further consultation by the Students’ Union) for 2003-4.
	23/2003

	
	

	Action. Director of Residential Services to circulate final proposed allocation.
	24/2003

	
	

	
	

	RENTS 
	

	
	

	Papers had been circulated in advance of the meeting giving options for rent levels for 2003-4. The Pro Vice Chancellor (Resources) gave background information, a 6% overall increase for 2003-4 and a further 5% for 2004-5 had already been agreed by Council.. The increases were needed to generate funds to cover cost of the Quays development and possible future student accommodation and to keep pace with rising costs.  
	25/2003

	
	

	The Students’ Union representatives asked what was intended beyond 2005-6 and stated that they would hope that such rises were not required in the longer term. There was a discussion about future developments including funding options and of the likely future demand for University owned accommodation. The Students’ Union representatives stated they felt an overall strategy was needed. It was noted that such discussions take place at Finance and Strategy Committee at which the Students’ Union was represented.
	26/2003

	
	

	After some discussion about options for rent levels it was agreed to implement the third option, with rents ranging from South Courts and Quays at £70.70 per week to Avon Way at £42.84. A small differential between North and South Towers was included in the agreed option.  
	27/2003

	
	

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	

	
	

	Boundary Road Barrier
	

	
	

	Some University vehicles were permitted to go through the barrier, but the Students’ Union representatives stated that their minibus and people carriers were not being permitted through despite displaying the University logo (although the Security minibus was permitted).  
	28/2003

	
	

	Action:  Students Union to notify Director of Student Support of vehicle details. Pro Vice Chancellor (Resources) to liaise with Director of Estates.
	29/2003

	
	

	Date of next meeting
	

	
	

	Thursday 13th March 2003 at 2.15pm in the Board Room
	

	
	


Rachel Fletcher

Secretary to Committee

06/03/03
Welfare Forum
14th November 2002

Information Notice

Gather a list of contact details for support services to be displayed in each flat. 

Request that university fund this.

East 15

Questions over the legality of ‘blackmarking’ students for missing classes to go to counselling appointments.

Review of Counselling to include E15 (May 8th & 9th).  

Student Support worker to be appointed at E15.

Website

All recognise the need for a ‘support services’ website. 

None of the departments have the resources to do this. 

Forum members to suggest ideas for content.

Christmas

SSO producing Christmas leaflet

VC to have ‘open house’ on Christmas Day.

RSN responsible for finding out who is staying and distributing invitations.

All student email will advertise the Christmas leaflet.

Students who are staying will be put in touch with other students via email.

Multi-faith Chaplaincy would like to hold a lunch but did not yet have a venue – there were concerns about Health & Safety regulations.

International Students  

Concern expressed that there is no funding available to help International Students in unexpected financial difficulty.

Questions were asked about the possibility of the university creating a fund. What do other 94 group universities do?

Welfare Forum

Thursday April 17th 2003

Students’ Union Meeting Room (2.411)

Minutes

Present: V. Insull (Accommodation); H. Essex (SU); J. Wills (SU); A. Jones (Student Support), P. Mossop (Chaplaincy); J.Bunker (SU - minutes)

Apologies: Dipak (Nightline); R. Fletcher (Student Support); S. Dudley-Mcevoy (ESE); B. Fisher (Counselling); Tony Curtis (Health Centre)

J. Bunker introduced herself to those present as the new Membership Services Manager in the SU.

	
	Action

	2. Matters arising (meeting 14/11/2002)

· Information notice – Estates are currently looking into the costs of providing a safety notice for residences (personal safety issues). Forum members had discussed having contact details notice also available but wanted to avoid notice overload. VI said that the safety information could be delivered via e-mail. Members thought that out of hours information was the most important to get across and the costs should be met by the University. Looking at c.550 A4 laminated sheets. Estates/VI/HE to meet about the notice, hoping it could be ready for Freshers. HE will circulate members with ideas for contacts on this notice.
· East 15 – There is to be a review of the counselling service on 8-9th May (HE part of panel) which will look at E15 provision. A student support worker had been appointed at E15 and would receive induction at main Essex campus.

· Website – Student Support are looking at the issue of websites and will update Forum at next meeting. AJ will talk to Keith Brook about establishing a simple front page linking to other existing sites. 

· Christmas – Forum members thought that Christmas arrangements had been good even if campus had been very quiet. HE said that SU were planning a New Years Eve party for 2003/2004

· International Students – Issue of emergency funding had come up at recent admin. services review

3. Freshers Week
HE had met with Tracy Watts (Student Support) recently to look at better coordination this year between SU and SS. There would be 24hr key pick up and coach pick up/drop off at residences. 

AJ stated that there was an on-going review of induction by Richard Lister but this would not affect the forthcoming Freshers period (2003/4) This review would look at a rolling induction programme by academic depts. and feasibility of weekend arrivals. This year social and other events calendar to be handed out on students’ arrival with keys. 

HE said that the SU was looking at the changing the nature of the Receptions and asked members for feedback. Discussion focussed around what purpose these Receptions were thought to fulfil. LGB and Mature students receptions were successful and well-attended, others less so. Perhaps needed to organise them around an activity to make them less daunting. AJ said that having events in week 2 meant that students could be better targeted i.e. commuting students, students with caring responsibilities. HE thanked members for their useful contributions and would take the ideas back to SU for further discussion. 

VI said that catering and bedding packs were being investigated for next year’s Freshers period. 

HE will provide AJ with shop opening hours for SS publications and AJ will supply HE with list of SS sections in student handbook so SU can look at the contents of its own handbook.

4. Conflict in Iraq

PM had talked to Jim Richmond about University attending a meeting of Islamic students to listen to their concerns about the war and its aftermath. The University had declined but the SU and SS would like to be part of any such meeting with the Chaplaincy. HE/SS/PM to arrange suitable date with Islamic student representatives.

5. Southend campus
PM had been approached by clergy in the Southend area about chaplaincy arrangements at Southend campus. AJ suggested that the best contact at SEEC was Sue Coole. PM will contact.

HE is also going invite new SEEC principal to see work of Essex SU in near future. 

6. Counselling Review

In Rachel’s absence this item was not discussed further by Forum except to reiterate dates (May 8-9th)

7. Student Support Update

AJ updated forum on Rachel’s behalf. No longer a back-log of case work or hardship fund applications thanks to hard work of SS staff, especially Rachel. Interviews for money advisor position will take place in May, hopefully with appointment in the summer. Emergency hardship loan forms available soon. Individual arrangements for exams will be major issue for SS this term. There are still temporary staff covering for long-term sickness and maternity leave. 

8. AOB

There was a discussion of current SARS situation and procedures with forum members agreeing that there should be a central person coordinating communication on this issue to avoid duplication of effort.

HE raised issue of exam stress. AJ stated that SS were putting on 30 mins Wednes pm sessions on time management and study skills. Their general study skill sessions would also continue. AJ would talk to Counselling to see what activities they were planning. PM said Chaplinacy was having a quiet space and stress-relieving sessions. HE would be running campaign around issue of looking after one’s eating and sleeping at time of stress. Library had said that the Reading Room was to be open 24hrs from May 1st but if not ready, SU would book Hexagon. There followed a discussion of other possible rooms available for quiet study. AJ will follow this up.

9. Date of next meeting 

June 5th at 2pm, Students’ Union Meeting Room, 2.411
	Estates/VI/HE

HE
AJ

HE

AJ

HE/SS/PM

PM

AJ

HE

AJ


SPORTS ADVISORY GROUP MEETING

23 January 2003, 1PM 6.345

	PRESENT:
	Dr Martin Sellens - Biological Sciences/Sports Science, Chair
	Jerry Shearman - Biological Sciences/Sports Science

	
	David Williams - Director of Sport
	Dan Tilley - Assistant Director of Sport

	
	Caroline Angus – Biological Sciences/Sports Science
	Tony Arnold – AFM

	
	Alan Charnock - Personnel
	Sarah Blake – Internal Sports Officer, SU

	
	Creag Lawrence – General Rep (Internal Sports), Sports Fed Exec, SU
	Alex Andreou – Communications Officer, Sports Fed Exec, SU

	
	Sophia Nikolaides – Events Officer/Secretary Sports Fed Exec, SU
	Rob Seal – Treasurer, Sports Fed Exec, SU

	
	Matt Roberts – General Representative, Sports Fed, SU
	Amy Parry -Fundraising Officer, Sports Fed, SU

	
	Dan Garbutt - Sports/Socs Coordinator, SU
	


· APOLOGIES
Louisa Suff - Sports Federation President
· MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
Caroline Angus to be added to ‘present’ list.


· MATTERS ARISING
CAR PARKING:
David was asked to write to Jim Richmond (PVC (Resources)) regarding parking for public members.  A Car Parking Working Party has been established and the first meeting has taken place.  At this meeting David was asked to write a paper on how car parking affects the Sports Centre.

· SPORTS AWARDS DINNER
COLOURS CRITERIA:
The Exec discussed the criteria and were quite happy with the criteria for nominations and exceptional service.  It was agreed that if students from other years qualify for an award according to the criteria, they should be given the award in the year that they have achieved recognition rather than waiting until their final year.  All clubs have now had the criteria and some are working on their own criteria.  Producing criteria was mentioned at the last SGM but no deadline date for completion was given.  Rob Seal to chase up responses on behalf of SAG.  
It was agreed that the SAG would need a draft copy of the criteria from clubs when nominations were being considered.  If clubs do not submit their criteria the SAG will use it’s own system, so it is in the best interests of the clubs to complete them.  Louisa and Dan (Garbutt) to chase clubs.
FULL COLOURS:
It was felt that commitment to a club was not a relevant contribution to a team.  The focus for this should be on training rather than administrative contributions.  It was agreed that the word ‘club’ should be altered to ‘team’.  It was agreed that the service to sport award is very valid and prestige should be raised for those who gain recognition from their administrative work behind the scenes rather than their active participation.  Thought to be given to ways to do this.

It was agreed that anyone receiving their colours for performance on the pitch could also be given the exceptional service award for their contribution off the pitch.

It was agreed that Outstanding Sporting Achievement awards could be given to the same person for different sports in consecutive years.

It was also agreed that to avoid confusion the nomination process must be clear and that there should be separate nomination forms for performance and exceptional service.  The forms will be filled in by the candidates nominating themselves, then the club will make a confidential report to accompany it, together with a ranking and comments from the coach if appropriate.

Dan (Tilley), Louisa/Dan (Garbutt) to look at current nomination form and devise separate forms by 31 January.  (Forms supposed to be available from 27 January).  Mel to email new forms to everyone for comment once complete.
The Chair thanked everyone for their work and input on the colours criteria.
GUEST SPEAKER:
Karen Pickering cannot now speak at the Dinner.  David has been in touch with Ipswich Town FC to see whether Matt Holland, our second choice, is available and will write to him if so.  Other options are Joe Royal, Peter Such (Essex CCC).  Dan has Great Britain International Hockey contacts if necessary, or there are various options through the Creating Excellence Agency.


FACILITY DEVELOPMENT
SWIMMING POOL:
The Swimming Pool Working Party had a catch up meeting on 21 January.  There are various strategies that have to be put into place by Colchester Borough Council before Sport England can be approached again.  The deadline for these strategies to be completed is March.
The ASA (Amateur Swimming Association) Facility Document has now been published and David and Jerry are currently going through it.  They are meeting with Noel Winter of the ASA to seek guidance and support and to ensure that we are going in the right direction.  Support is very important and it was queried whether we could use SAG to seek financial support from the SU.  Also, whether Sports Fed could find out what sort of contribution the Union would be likely to make.  David stated that the University recognizes that a pool would be an excellent recruiting tool and it will be making a large contribution.  Alumni are also being canvassed and contributions from the student body would also be investigated.  Once all the necessary information has been collated, the Swimming Pool Working Party will approach the University and the profile of fundraising schemes will be raised.
David confirmed that the Swimming Pool Fund still exists and totals around £20,000.  The SU used £20,000 of it’s contribution to redevelop Level 2.  Sports Fed Exec to think about ways of raising money.  (Doesn’t need to be a huge amount, but to show support is there).
The intention is for a new letter of intent to be sent to Sport England within six months.  Jerry felt it would be desirable to have a letter from Sports Fed confirming their support (no amount of financial support need to be given at this stage).  Louisa to lead Sports Fed discussion.
FLOOD LIGHTS:
A quote has now been received from the manufacturers and an internal estimate from Estates for the development of the playing fields.  This has been estimated at £75,000.  £30,000 of this is the cost of trenching from South Towers to the pavilion for a suitable power supply; £40,000 would be for the cost of the lights and their installation.  Portable lights would be half the cost at around £7,000 per pylon + VAT and seems to be the sensible option.  The siting of the lights would also be an issue, portable lights could be moved around so allowing better pitch preservation.
Jerry stated that we missed out on RFU funding last year because we didn’t receive the quotes in time.  He felt that if we did secure this funding, the Rugby Club should benefit from preferential use of the area.  It was agreed that Jerry would ask Dan Whiteman to find out whether we could apply for this funding this year and report back to David.  David will also flag up concerns with the Registrar.

· BURSARY SCHEME
Dan reported that one of our bursary holders has been selected to receive a certificate of commendation at the Sports Personality Awards.  The team of the year (women’s hockey) were also nominated for the Borough awards and it was decided that the team of the year should be nominated for this award every year.
Essex County Council has launched a talented athletes scheme which will provide funding of £5,000 per athlete.  Our bursary holders would be able to apply for this funding also.
The FANS scheme will be launched in February to coincide with the opening of Leisure World’s new Reception.
Dan will be contacting the PVC (academic) to discuss academic flexibility for bursars.  This could take the form of bursary holders being able to study a three year degree over four years, or to be able to take examinations at different times.  Dan will report back to SAG.


· OPPORTUNITY WEDNESDAY

David read the memo he had received from the Registrar regarding Opportunity Wednesday.  He felt that this response did not address any of the issues, such as being released on Wednesday mornings to travel to away fixtures and not being penalized for being released.  
Martin has spoken with Moira Collett and it may be possible to send something out with the documentation 

that goes to departments via Executive Officers from Joanne Tallentire/Phil Rawe.  Phil Rawe can block off Wednesday afternoons, but it is up to departments when they schedule their lectures/classes.  Pressure needs to be put on departments to adhere to this ruling and the University must commit to it.  David to draft a response to the Registrar’s memo on Martin’s behalf.


· EXAM RE-SCHEDULING
David reported that the exam period has been extended and the sports hall will now be out of use from Sunday 11 May in preparation for exams to start on 14 May.  Students are not against the exam period being extended, but the hall being out of action is a problem.  The other options explored by the University were not viable and this extension is likely to have an effect on attendance at the Sports Awards Dinner on 9 May and the cricket season.  David stated that with registration, exams and exhibitions the hall is not being used for sport for six to eight weeks of the academic year.  It was queried whether the building of a new lecture theatre block would relieve pressure on the sports hall and whether this would strengthen the campaign for a second hall.  David to draft a response regarding the extension of the exam period and the impact on it’s sporting users.


· AOB
Tony Arnold is taking up a new post in Exeter after Easter.  Martin thanked him for his contribution to SAG and stated that a replacement would be required.


· DONM
Thursday 13 March 2003, 1pm (Sports Centre Seminar Room).

SPORTS ADVISORY GROUP MEETING

13 and 17 March 2003, 1PM SC Seminar Room

	PRESENT:
	Dr Martin Sellens - Biological Sciences/Sports Science, Chair
	Jerry Shearman - Biological Sciences/Sports Science

	
	David Williams - Director of Sport
	Dan Tilley - Assistant Director of Sport

	
	Caroline Angus – Biological Sciences/Sports Science
	Sarah Blake – Internal Sports Officer, SU

	
	Alan Charnock - Personnel
	Creag Lawrence – Internal Sports Officer, SU (13th)

	
	Louisa Suff – Sports Federation President, SU
	Rob Seal – Treasurer, Sports Fed Exec, SU

	
	Sophia Nikolaides – Events Officer/Secretary Sports Fed Exec, SU
	Amy-Kate Parry -Fundraising Officer, Sports Fed, SU (13th)

	
	Dan Garbutt - Sports/Socs Coordinator, SU
	Alex Andreou – Communications Officer, Sports Fed Exec, SU


· APOLOGIES
17th: Alan Charnock, Creag Lawrence, Matt Roberts.
· SPORTS AWARDS NOMINATIONS
The submitted nominations have been screened by the relevant clubs before being processed by the Sports Fed Exec.  The Exec have broken the nominations down into ‘yes’, ‘no’ and ‘possible’ categories.  The Chair first read the nomination guidelines for the award of full colours and the student representatives agreed that they were the correct guidelines.  For future reference, the Chair requested that the forms be circulated to Committee members before the meeting to save time.  

Rob Seal felt it would be helpful if coaches also ranked players within their clubs in future.

David informed the Committee that as a guideline, 58 awards were given last year.

The Committee first considered the nominations for full colours and they are as follows:


	COLOURS TO BE AWARDED TO:

	Cleary
	Thomas
	Rugby
	Broster
	Andrew
	Badminton

	Smith
	Mark
	Fencing
	Boin
	Nick
	Tennis


	Baynes
	Joel
	US Football
	Dawes
	Elliot
	Tennis1

	Hargreaves
	Sam
	Pool
	Talli
	Guiseppe
	Mountaineering

	Hyde
	Arabella
	Football
	Birch
	Christopher
	Football

	Harris
	Scott
	Karate

	Lawrence
	Creag
	Football

	Nalon-Santana
	Susanna
	Karate
	Carser
	Andrew
	Hockey

	Saker
	Chris
	10 Pin Bowling
	Blake
	Sarah
	Hockey

	Edwards
	Stephanie
	Football

	Atherton
	Dawn
	Hockey

	Bond
	Henry
	Rugby
	Andreou
	Alex
	Hockey

	Greaves
	Joseph
	10 Pin Bowling
	Smith
	Jacqlyn
	Hockey

	Mahoney
	Gareth
	Rugby
	Barrow
	Faye
	Hockey

	Hopton
	Rachel
	Football
	Tibblin
	Annika
	Horse Riding



Continued on p2…

	COLOURS TO BE AWARDED TO (continued):

	Gurney
	Jessica
	Football
	Rimmer
	Kevin
	Football

	Seller
	Jennifer
	Netball
	Connelly
	Daniel
	Fencing

	Phillips
	Tamara
	Netball
	Stoakes
	Claire
	Hockey

	Dervish
	Eren
	Football6
	
	
	


	COLOURS NOT TO BE AWARDED TO:

	Hargreaves
	Sam
	Rugby
	Gilkes
	Alice
	Hockey

	Broster
	Andrew
	Squash
	Horbatchewskyz
	Mike
	Tennis

	Tibblin
	Annika
	Rowing
	Ling
	Kevin
	Cricket5

	Bandy
	Julia
	Horse Riding
	Pryor
	Duncan
	Tennis

	Patterson
	Kevin
	Football
	Monks
	Stephanie
	Netball

	Barden
	Daniel
	Football
	Bussi
	Pierre
	Tennis

	Kirby
	Mark
	Fencing
	Stanley
	Catherine
	Tennis5

	Wallis
	Maria
	Netball
	Smith
	Catherine
	Tennis5

	Munn
	Spencer
	Sailing & Canoeing
	Kim
	Jane
	Rowing

	Woods
	Philip
	Football
	Ward
	David
	Rowing

	Purves
	James
	Football

	Summers
	Michelle
	Horse Riding & Hockey


	MORE INFORMATION REQUIRED:
	NOTES

	Smith
	Christopher
	Rugby
	

	Haley
	Sam
	Rowing
	Club ranking

	Irwin
	Amanda
	Rowing
	

	Simpson
	Elizabeth
	Trampolining
	Rankings at events, how many competitors?

	Onley
	Emily
	Trampolining
	Pending information on other trampolinists.

	Blayney
	Leanne
	Trampolining
	Rankings at events, how many competitors?

	Reynolds
	Tom
	Tennis
	

	Innis
	Charlotte
	Karate
	

	Page
	Adam
	Cricket
	Statistics on performances

	Arnott
	Edward
	10 Pin Bowling
	Statistics on performances

	Jones
	Daniel
	Pool
	



Martin Sellens and Alan Charnock left the meeting at 2pm, the chair was then handed to David Williams.

Jerry Shearman and Caroline Angus left the meeting at 3pm and the remaining nominations in the ‘possible’ category were considered by the remaining Committee members.  It was agreed that these should be reviewed again at the next meeting when all Committee members were present.  At the second meeting the Committee agreed to let the original decisions stand.


After processing all the full colours nominations it was agreed that the club criteria that have been submitted will need to be verified by the Committee for use in as some of the criteria were questionable.


The Committee have the power to transfer nominees from one award to another if the nominee has not submitted applications for both awards.


David reminded the Committee that all decisions and discussions are confidential and should not be discussed or published.


The Committee then considered the nominations for the Service to Sport award.  The Chair read the nomination guidelines for this award and there were no disputes.

	SERVICE TO SPORT TO BE AWARDED TO:

	Purves
	James
	Football
	Andreou
	Alex
	Hockey

	Lawrence
	Creag
	Football
	Roberts
	Matthew
	US Football

	Onley
	Emily
	Trampolining
	Stanley
	Catherine
	Tennis

	Wallis
	Maria
	Netball
	Smith
	Catherine
	Tennis

	Broster
	Andrew
	Badminton & Squash
	Blake
	Sarah
	Hockey

	Moncaster
	Toby
	Mountaineering
	Brown
	Rachel
	Horse Riding

	Tibblin
	Annika
	Horse Riding & Rowing4
	Milton
	David
	Football

	Ling
	Kevin
	Cricket
	
	
	


	SERVICE TO SPORT NOT TO BE AWARDED TO:

	Frusher
	Marie
	Hockey & Rowing
	Bate
	Nick
	10 Pin Bowling

	Hargreaves
	Sam
	Rugby & Pool
	Harris
	Scott
	Karate

	Harrison
	Nicholas
	Football
	Ward
	David
	Rowing

	Hanna
	Ethan
	Football
	Kim
	Jane
	Rowing

	Rimmer
	Kevin
	Football
	Godfrey
	Matthew
	Rugby

	Talli
	Guiseppe
	Mountaineering
	Irwin
	Amanda
	Rowing & Hockey

	Gill-Pedro
	Eduardo
	Mountaineering
	Smith
	Christopher
	Rugby

	Arnott
	Edward
	10 Pin Bowling
	
	
	



It was decided that their should be two certificates produced and the wording changed appropriately for each award.  The Sports Fed logo should also be added alongside the Sports Centre logo.  David Williams to decide on alternative wording and pass on to the Committee for approval.

The complete lists as given above for full colours and service to sport will be displayed with the deadline for appeals being 22 April 2003


· AOB
The remaining awards will be considered at the next meeting.

Sports Awards Dinner:  A price of £19.60 per head has been negotiated with the County Hotel.  There are various overheads (travel etc) that need to be added.  It was agreed that everyone should be charged a flat rate of £18 per head rather than having different rates for different categories.


· DONM
Thursday 24 April, 1pm room 4SA.6.19 (up to level 6 from entrance to Law, sq 4).

email addendum
Dear all

After the last SAG meeting, there were some strong reservations expressed about some of the recipients of the exceptional service to sport award (ESSA).  Louisa consequently contacted Martin for advice and Martin suggested that the Sports Fed Exec should compile a list of those people whom they considered to be worthy winners of the award.  You can see the results of the Exec's discussions on the list below.

On the basis that the SAG is happy with the decisions made, then I suggest that all of the people who have either been asked for more detail or who have been rejected are contacted individually as far as possible so that they can appeal if necessary by the 22nd April.  The reason being that the list of all award winners has been held in abeyance whilst these discussions have been taking place and therefore they will not have had sufficient time to see whether or not they have received an award.  We will now post the lists of award winners at the Sports Centre and I suggest that Sports Fed contact all those individuals who have been rejected at this stage as soon as possible.
8 people awarded ESSA:

Creag Lawrence

Sarah Blake

Alex Andreou

Andrew Broster

Cat Stanley

James Purves

Emily Onley

Toby Moncaster

7 not awarded ESSA:

Matt Roberts

Cat Smith 

David Milton

Kevin Ling

Rachel Brown

Annika Tibbin

Maria Wallis

Basically what came out of the Sports Fed discussion, was that the awards were made on 2 levels.  The people who Sports Fed felt should not be awarded have done a very good job over their 3 years at university and have made a significant contribution within their clubs, but it was no way near the level of service that these other 8 people had done.  The 3 people we feel should get awarded for actions only within their club is Cat Stanley, Emily Onley and James Purves because they really do deserve this award.  

Also, Louisa thought it would be easier for herself and Dan Garbutt to have a clearer view on who should be awarded because of the administration and involvement of clubs and getting involved with Sports Federation as a whole.

SAG will review this interim decision and the list of nominees in their next meeting.

SAG will consider amending the guidelines to clarify further the meaning of "Exceptional", perhaps in terms of the expected number of awards (5-10?) and the feeling that this award amounts to a short list for the Simon Loveday award.

It is inevitable that teething problems like these will arise as the awards bed in.  I hope this "executive" action, prompted by the difficult time scale, is acceptable to SAG members.

David
1 Coach to be requested to rank Tennis Club players.


� Possible for Victor Ludorum?


� Possible for another award.


� Speedboating to be looked at with a view to another award.


� Service to Sport award?


6 Transferred to a full colour award from a service to sport nomination.





